COPY RECEIVED
DATE: /2/9//5
TIME: // 20/M
TOWN CLERK'S OFFICE

MINUTES – REGULAR MEETING SEYMOUR INLAND WETLANDS COMMISSION MONDAY, NOVEMBER 23, 2015 FLAHERTY ROOM, SEYMOUR TOWN HALL

Members in Attendance:

Paul Wetowitz, Mike Flynn, Tim Connors

The meeting was called to order at 7:30 p.m. by acting Chairman P. Wetowitz.

Nomination of Officers

A motion was made to nominate Paul Wetowicz for Chairman. The motion was duly seconded. There were no nominations for Vice Chairman. The motion for chairman was carried unanimously.

Public Comment

There was no one from the public wishing to speak.

Approval of Minutes, Sept. 28, 2015

A motion was made and seconded to approve the minutes of September 28, 2015 meeting. The motion was carried unanimously (3-0).

O&G Application, North Main Street, Discussion and Possible Action

Ken Faroni, O&G was present. Mr. Wetowicz stated that several months ago members met with Mr. Faroni at 491 North Main Street and viewed the property. A letter was received from O&G regarding what their plan is and also their application. There is also a letter from Nafis & Young stating that they reviewed this and recommended that the wetlands permit be renewed. A motion was made and seconded to accept the application. It was carried unanimously. A motion was made and seconded to renew the wetlands permit for five years. The motion was carried unanimously.

Meeting Dates, 2016, Discussion and Possible Action

Mr. Wetowitz stated that the meetings will be held on the fourth Monday of each month. A motion was made and seconded to approve the meeting dates for 2016 for the fourth Monday of each month. The motion was carried unanimously.

Future Commissioner Training, Discussion and Possible Action

Mr. Wetowitz stated that he spoke with the town engineer and the land board attorney who would be happy to attend a workshop and speak with the members on what things the commissioners should be looking at. He stated that he thought that that this was a

MNUTES - REGULAR MEETING SEYMOUR INLAND WETLANDS COMMISSION MONDAY, NOVEMBER 23, 2015 FLAHERTY ROOM, SEYMOUR TOWN HALL

good idea especially since the Commission will be getting some new members in the near future. A motion was made and seconded that the Commission would like to have training in the near future. The motion was carried unanimously:

Discussion of Budget for Next Fiscal Year

Mr. Wetowitz stated that this is the first time he is looking at this. He stated that as far as the salary for inspector is \$5,000.00. He stated that we may want to consider raising that. At this time it is split between the two enforcement officers. The members discussed this and felt that it should be increased. Mr. Wetowitz stated that this can be further discussed at the next meeting and a decision made. A motion was made and seconded to reimburse the two enforcement officers for the \$75.00 that they each paid for the training. The motion was carried unanimously. The budget for next fiscal year will be discussed at the next meeting.

Commissioner and Public Comment

There was no commissioner or public comment.

Upon motion duly made and seconded the meeting was adjourned.

Respectfully submitted:

Maryarine DeTullio